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February 2009
Dear Parents:

Basketball:
The grade 4-5 boys’ will finish basketball on February 16th and the grade 4-5 girls’ will finish February 17th. The grade 2-3 girls will finish February 11th and the boys’ February 12th. There will be one (1) more jamboree for grades 4 and 5 students before the season is over, details will be sent home once everything is finalized.  Our children have had lots of fun and the gym has been busy since mid November. A special thank you to parents for allowing their children to play.  We have been very fortunate to have both parents and teachers willing to volunteer their time after school.  Thank you to Stacey Black, Bernadette McCarthy, Peggy Vautour, Ms. Matheson, Mrs. Gardiner, Mrs. Simmons, Mr. Ryan, and Ms. Bowes for their work.  It is much appreciated.  

Home and School:
There will be a Home and School meeting on Tuesday, February 3rd at 7:00 p.m. in the cafeteria.  Planning for both Teacher / Staff Appreciation week and Student Appreciation week will take place.  Everyone is welcome and encouraged to attend.
Interim Reports:

A short interim report will be sent home on Monday, February 16th.  The intention is to give you a brief update on your child’s progress.   If you have any questions, please contact your child’s teacher at 778-6099 between 2:30 – 3:30 p.m.  Our second term report cards will be sent home on March 30th.  Parent-teacher interviews will be held on April 2nd and 3rd.

Teacher / Staff Appreciation Week  
We will celebrate Teacher / Staff Appreciation Week, February 9th to 13th.

Student Appreciation Week:

We will celebrate Student Appreciation Week, February 23rd to 27th.  We will have our Annual Survivor Challenge, students vs. staff on Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday.  We will also have theme days for all students.  The Student Council has decided on the following:

· The week is “Homework Free” – ALL WEEK!!!

· Monday is “Extra Long Crazy Frog” Day

· Tuesday is “Extra Long  Recess” Day – 10 minutes extra on both recesses 
· Wednesday is “Wacky / Tacky” Day – Wear your wackiest tackiest clothes

· Thursday is “Crazy Hair / Hat” Day – Wear your craziest hat or style your hair the craziest way
· Friday is “P.J.” Day – Wear your warm fuzzies all day!
Math Family Fun Night:

Math Family Fun Night will be held on Thursday, February 19th.  The PSSC will provide snacks and fun prizes.  Challenging and exciting math games will be set up in the cafeteria for parents and children to play. We hope everyone can attend!!
March Break:

Our March Break will be held from March 2nd to March 6th.  Enjoy the break.

Chess:

Chess will continue on Tuesdays and Fridays this month at 12:00 in the Library.  There will be a tournament the 2nd week of February.  Two (2) winners from each grade level will attend the District Tournament in March.  Thanks to Mrs. Blakely for giving up her time to organize this worthy club.

100th Day:

If there are no further storm days, the 100th day of school will be on Tuesday, February 17th.  There will be celebrations taking place in the K-2 classes.  
Shining Stars:

The following students were sent to the office during the month of January on “Positive Referral”:  Grace Nash Gr. K, Jared Boyd Gr. K, Brook Somers Gr. 1, Jayme MacMullin Gr. 2, Sarah MacCallum Gr. 2, Madison Matchett Gr. 4, Alex Williston Gr. 4, Lauren Martin Gr. 4, Janessa Sweezey Gr. 4, Michael McPhee Gr. 5, Jillian Harris Gr. 5. 

All the students were sent to the office to show their work and read their stories to our Principal, Mrs. Simmons.

Flag Day:


February 15th is Flag Day.  To mark this special day Honorable Tilly Gordon, MP will be visiting Gretna Green to present us with a new Canadian Flag.  This presentation will take place on Feb. 17th.
Kids’ Corner Store:

On Wednesday and Fridays the “Kids’ Corner Store” is open for Grades 3, 4 and 5 from 12:00 – 12:15; and for Grades K – 2 from 10:30 – 10:40.  Items are $1.00 and under.  The funds raised from this go to the Grade 5 year end trip.   

Christmas Concert CD’s “Slap Shot”:

The “Slap Shot” Christmas Concert CD’s can be purchased from Mrs. Simmons for $5.  Those who wish to purchase this CD can call the school at 778-6099.
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